

Town of Milford BOARD OF SEWER COMMISSIONERS WASTEWATER TREATMENT FACILITY

P.O. BOX 644

MILFORD, MA 01757-0644

Milford Sewer Disposal Plant Tel. (508) 473-2054 • Office Tel. (508) 478-0059

Richard J. Cenedella Commissioner

> Thomas Morelli Commissioner

John Mainini Director of Operations/ Superintendent Rudolph V. Lioce III Commissioner

John Consigli Admin, Assistant

MILFORD BOARD OF SEWER COMMISSIONERS MINUTES

February 21, 2017

The Sewer Commissioners Meeting was called to order at 6:00 P.M. in room #14 of the Milford Town Hall.

Present:

Thomas Morelli – Chairman
Rudy Lioce III – Commissioner
Richard Cenedella - Commissioner
John Mainini – Superintendent
Amanda Cavaliere – Tata & Howard
Richard Whitehouse-VHB
Christopher Nowak-VHB
Joseph Anntonellis-Attorney
Steven Chouinard-Allen & Major
Kevin Rudden – Town Crier
John Consigli-Administrative Assistant

The Bills and Payroll were signed by the Board

A motion to approve the January 31, 2017 Meeting Minutes was made by Mr. Lioce, seconded by Mr. Cenedella and made unanimous by Mr. Morelli.

A motion was made to approve the Executive Session Minutes of January 31, 2017 by Mr. Cenedella, seconded by Mr. Lioce and made unanimous by Mr. Morelli.

A motion was made to have the next Sewer Commissioner's Meeting on March 21, 2017 at 6:00 P.M. in Room #14 of the Town Hall, by Mr. Cenedella, seconded by Mr. Lioce and made unanimous by Mr. Morelli.

Before the next item came up for discussion, Mr Richard Cenedella abstained from discussion & vote.

The Commissioners reviewed plans and a presentation from Mr. Chouinard on the #120-#128 Medway Road Project known as the Milford Crossing. The new project will encompass new restaurants, office and retail space and a hair salon. Mr. Chouinard stated that the new plaza will generate about 25,600 gallons per day leaving the property. They are proposing a new pump station at the front of the property for use by plaza, a tight tank

and several new grease traps for the property. They will rebuild the existing Medway Road Pump Station with variable speed drives and new impellers. The Medway Road Pump Station will be able to utilize the same Controls. Mr. Lioce asked if there would be any problems with the sewer main going to the pump station. Mr. Mainini pointed out that the upgrades will help eliminate problems with the Medway Road Station because it will not be going on and off. He also estimates that the plaza will generate 1100 to 1200 GPD extra. With Mr. Cenedella abstaining from vote, Mr. Lioce made a motion to approve a Special Permit/Site Plan review for 120-128 Medway Road pending that the developer agrees to upgrades, as needed, at the Medway Road Pump Station, seconded by Mr. Morelli.

Mr. Richard Whitehouse and Mr. Christopher Nowak made a presentation for a review of the existing Extension Permit for 100 Deer Street. The proposed changes are to change the existing approved plans for Office Buildings to a Restaurant Depot for wholesale supply. They are going to have their own pump station. Mr. Cenedella made a motion to approve the changes to the existing Extension Permit since there is less flow, seconded by Mr. Lioce and made unanimous by Mr. Morelli.

On a Sewer Connection Permit for a proposed Forced Main for 30 Silver Hill Road, the Board took no action until Mr. Mainini is able to get more information on the proposal from Guerriere & Halnon.

The Board acknowledged and reviewed the EPA report on the 2016 CMOM, Annual Implementation Report.

Mrs. Cavaliere advised the Board that March 1st is the bid opening for the Sludge Thickening Project Contract and March 22nd, is the sub contract bid opening.

Mr. Morelli asked for the findings of a proposed Solar Project for the Milford Wastewater Treatment Plant. Mr. Mainini explained that the roof at the sewer plant would have to be replaced before they could put solar panels on it. It would be expensive to replace the roof making it cost prohibitive. Also, we can't put solar on the landfill due to the membrane present. Also, the field on the property is for future Sewer Department Equipment.

Mr. Morelli asked that the Sewer System Expansion Project be put on the Agenda for next Meeting. Mrs. Cavaliere will have information on the subject for the Board to discuss.

At 6:38 P.M., Mr. Lioce made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Cenedella and made unanimous by Mr. Morelli.

Respectfully Submitted,

John Consigli Administrative Assistant